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BOARD MEETING #6

THE SIXTH MEETING OF THE 2008/2009 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

of the Lower Island Soccer Association (LISA) was held at 19:00 hours on:

2 December 2008

Esquimalt Rec Centre

527 Fraser Street

VICTORIA, BC

Present:

Tim Satterford
President
Bob Nex


Vice-President

Tiberio de Frias
Vice-President 
Maureen Mitchell-Starkey        Director
John Charlton
Director
Terry Hughes


Director
Dan Perrin
Director 
Sharon Marejka


Executive Director

Andrew Latham
District Head Coach

Regrets:

Alex Campbell
Director

Ray Carfantan
Director

Recording Secretary:
Tracey Cottrell
The meeting was called to order at 19:07 hrs.

1. ROLL CALL & APPROVAL OF AGENDA:

	Motion:  To adopt the Agenda as circulated by J. Charlton 2nd T. Hughes                                                       Carried


2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING #5 October 7, 2008:

	Motion:  To approve the Minutes as circulated of Board Meeting #5 October 7, 2008 
               by B. Nex 2nd D. Perrin                                                                                                                         Carried


Action Items:

1. S. Marejka has circulated a scheduling request to LISA Board Members for the upcoming Mini Festival.

2. S. Marejka has advised the clubs of the ruling regarding intra-club permitting.

3. The Clubs have been notified Clubs of their respective outstanding balances with a request of payment for amounts owed.

4. The “Registration Demographics” document has been circulated to Club Presidents.  

3. OLD BUSINESS:
LISA Board Positions

LISA President, T. Satterford, conducted the Election of Officers to fill the vacant positions.

Election of LISA Treasurer

T. Satterford called for nominations for the position of Treasurer.

Bob Nex nominated Maureen Mitchell-Starkey.

The candidate accepted the nomination and was elected by acclamation.

Election of LISA Secretary
T. Satterford called for nominations for the position of Secretary.

Maureen Mitchell-Starkey nominated John Charlton.

The candidate accepted the nomination and was elected by acclamation.

4. NEW BUSINESS:

Technical Department

The new LISA District Head Coach, Andrew Latham, was introduced to the LISA Board of Directors.  Coach Latham provided an outline of his business plan for moving forward.

U13 Gold District Cup Proposal

Previously decided by LISA Club Presidents was that the LISA U13 Division would no longer compete in ‘A’ or ‘B’ Cup.  It was agreed that this age group should concentrate on development as opposed to competition.  Since that decision was made, the Club TD’s have been discussing the option of creating a U13 Gold District Cup tournament.  The tournament that would be held over a weekend, versus the current format where play downs are held over a number of weeks leading up to a one day finale.

The ED anticipated that additional information and suggestions would be forthcoming from the Technical Directors, however, nothing has been received to date.  

	Motion:  I move to table this discussion until direction is received from the LISA Technical Directors

                by B. Nex 2nd J. Charlton                                                                                                                     Carried


Salmon Kings Soccer Night

Upcoming “soccer” nights with the Salmon Kings are December 14th and January 27th.

Protests and Appeals/Discipline (Parent behaviour towards officials):

The ED and Director de Frias reported that quite a number of “protests, appeals and complaints” are being received directly from the complainant (usually parents) to the LISA office.  These are being returned to the complainants as “protests and appeals” must come through the Clubs accompanied by the appropriate fee.  Discussion ensued as to increasing the amount of the fee to accompany protests and/or appeals in an effort to discourage the “frivolous” ones.

	Motion:  I move to increase the amount required to accompany “protests and/or appeals” from $100 to $250

               by B. Nex 2nd T. Hughes                                                                                                                       Carried


It was recognized that a number of complaints being received are stemmed from inappropriate behaviour from the fans on the sidelines.  LISA will draft an “open” letter outlining their policy regarding the intolerance of inappropriate sideline behaviour and dedicate their website to this matter for a period of time.

Constitution Preparation for LISA AGM

A reminder was given to the Constitution Committee to meet to discuss and draft, any changes to the Constitution well in advance of the May LISA AGM.

BCSA SAGM

The BCSA SAGM will be held January 9 – 11, 2009; President Satterford and VP Nex will represent LISA.

Super-Y 2009 Structure

The ED reported on a recent meeting with the Vancouver Whitecaps regarding the structure of the upcoming Super-Y season.  Additional information that will provide a more complete picture of the upcoming season will be forthcoming from the league in due course.

Christmas Social

A reminder was provided of the upcoming LISA Christmas Social scheduled for December 16th at the Four-Mile Pub and Restaurant.
VISL / LISA Agreement

The ED reported that the “services” agreement between VISL and LISA has been renegotiated for next and future seasons.
Highlanders Meeting

The ED reported that LISA and the Highlanders continue to maintain open dialogue with respect to soccer in the Lower Island.  The ED spoke of how satisfied she and the Head Coach were with the arrangement for the U18 boys Select training to be sub-contracted to the Highlanders through coach Steve Simonsen and how this would probably be extended to the U17 team as well next season as a natural progression from youth to senior elite soccer.
FIFA Benches at PISE

The ED reported that the legacy left for LISA from the FIFA U20 WYC (benches) have been installed at PISE.

FIFA Balloon for Events

The ED reported that another legacy from the FIFA U20 WYC, a large hot-air balloon, which will be made available for the use of all “supporters” of the games.  

UK Player Development

The ED recently travelled to the UK and whilst there made enquiries into the developmental programs that are available for Canadian youth players.  She gave a report on the adoption of the “Home Grown” model that is being pushed for within UEFA and FIFA and supported by the professional English teams.  Some valuable contacts were made and it is anticipated a tour for the U16 age group will be arranged for 2010.  The ED will continue to pursue opportunities.
5. ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned at 20:48 hours.

Next meeting:  7:00 p.m., January 6, 2009 at the Esquimalt Rec Centre.

Action Items

1. LISA will draft an “open” letter outlining their policy regarding the intolerance of inappropriate sideline behaviour and dedicate their website to this matter for a period of time.
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